
Dear Mayor, Deputy Mayor and Councillors: 

I have read with interest the letter that was received by council from the Canadian Beverage 
Association.   

I would like to take this opportunity to comment on a few of the statements made in the letter but first  I 
would like to quote from a petition from the Council of Canadians regarding a water taking permit by 
Nestle in Centre Wellington, Ont.  “Ground water resources are finite.  Drought, climate change and 
over-extraction continue to impact limited water resources.  At this pace, we will not have enough 
water for our future needs.  Wasting limited groundwater on frivolous and consumptive uses such as 
bottled water is irresponsible.”                                                                                                              
Water is a human right.  It should be clean, affordable and public.  

The Canadian Beverage Association letter stated that the organization promotes the use of recyclable 
materials.  “Promoting the use of recyclable materials” does not solve the problem of plastic in our 
landfills, oceans, lakes, waterways, marine life and our bodies.   Using recycled plastic in convenience-
only products just prolongs the time it takes for the plastic to make it to the landfill.  The first “R” is no 
longer reduce; it is REFUSE.  Refuse the use of plastic, particularly single use and disposable plastic.   
From Environment and Climate Change Canada - each year, globally, about 8 million tonnes of plastic 
waste enter the oceans.  This is like dumping the content of one garbage truck full of plastic in the 
ocean every minute.   

The comment that “not every resident or tourist travels with a refillable water bottle” is not a valid 
reason to offer bottled water.  A recent Owen Sound survey indicated that 64% of respondents bring 
refillable bottles to recreation centres in Grey Bruce. Refillable bottles are available for purchase at 
local retail stores. 

Refillable water bottles with Town logo could also be sold by the Town of Blue Mountains to offset 
loss of revenue from bottled water sales, costs of cleanup.  What a great marketing opportunity to 
promote the Best Tasting Water in North America too. 

There are plenty of places to refill bottles around the town. The Town of Blue Mountains has refill 
stations and I believe is committed to installing more.    The Town of Blue Mountains was at one time a 
Blue W community.  This designation is very easy to achieve and should be looked into again.  It is free 
publicity for local businesses and businesses would benefit I am sure from having folks looking to refill 
their bottles coming into their establishments.   

In |March 2009, the Federation of Canadian Municipalities, an umbrella organization for municipal 
governments across Canada, voted in favour of a resolution to encourage all Canadian cities to phase 
out the sale and provision of bottled water in municipal facilities and at municipal events.  It is my 
belief that a motion was passed in our council at that time to do just that.  Note that was 2009. 10 years 
ago.  

In closing I would like to say that banning the use of single use plastic water bottles is a small but 
important measure. Tourists will appreciate the commitment to a sustainable environment. This is an 
ethical decision.  The Town of Blue Mountains has a responsibility to protect the health of the 
environment and our residents.   

Please find also an article attached from the Council of Canadians.     Diana Dolmer, , Clarksburg 
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